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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd March 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Allan Davison, Stephen Kennedy, Alan Hunter, Fred McCrea, Ken Tweedie, Patricia Gibson, John Patton, Sam Howlett, Bill Clements, Morris Cameron, Bill Caughey, Ronnie Kennedy, Craig Connolly, David Leonard, Paul Kirk
Apologies

Jeanette Morton, Jayne Smith
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Jim Conway from Dublin contacted the BBL to offer congratulations for a great event at the recent entertainment contest in Fivemiletown. Jim and his brother had travelled up from Dublin for the day. He was delighted that the BBL enjoyed such a high standard of musicianship and repertoire and commented that the event was well run and in a nice venue. 

A request was made for a correction to the name of one of the junior competitors in the results of the Solos & Quartets.

Lawrence Baalham of Comber Silver has been in contact to ask if any member bands had a second hand Baritone for sale which would be suitable for a learner.
Correspondence

The meeting was informed of the recent deaths of Davy Trimble, President of Murley Silver Band, John Joe Christie, President of Strabane Concert Brass and Roy Morrow of Templemore Silver Band. Our thoughts are with their families and friends at this sad time. 
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy informed the meeting that the balance in the current account on 24th February was £5900.72 with investment account balance being £2059.73. 
Allan Davison informed the meeting that he had received a communication from European Brass Band Association regarding affiliation fees now being due. The amount is €720. It was agreed by those present that this amount should be spilt with the NIBA on a 50/50 basis.
Stephen Kennedy informed the meeting that a cheque for £30 had now been re-issued to St Michael’s College as discussed the previous meeting.

Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
The Solos & Quartets competition passed off very successfully on 11th February.  There were 192 entries on the day with very few withdrawals. It was noted that the new music selection for the junior sections had helped considerably. 
A special vote of thanks was offered to the accompanists on the day who worked incredibly hard and helped the day run smoothly.

A comment was made regarding the very long duration of one of the senior solo performances but this was seen as an exception and it was thought that there was no need to introduce additional rules at this time.
Financials are as follows:

Income: Entry Fees £658.50, Door £357, Programmes £93 

Expenses: Adjudicators £200, Hall Rental £250, Lunch £67
Profit: £590.95

One further expense relating to the purchase of trophies is outstanding. Paul Kirk to contact Stephen Doherty to request an invoice. 

Fivemiletown Contest
Another successful event which passed off very smoothly. 
A vote of thanks was offered to Craig Connolly and Andy McGuiggan of Laganvale for their efforts on the day with percussion equipment which led to very fast turnaround times for bands. It was a very early start and late finish for them. 
Craig Connolly offered his and Andy McGuiggan’s services for future contests.

Comments were made regarding noise levels at the rear of the venue, in the bar area but no-one was sure what could be done about this. It was noted that although results were given at the end of the morning session, this did not appear to have much impact on the number of people, and consequently the noise levels, in the venue throughout the day. 
Allan Davison offered congratulations to the competing bands for their fine efforts. 

Various comments were received regarding the merits of the new adjudication system and whether the music adjudication should be weighted more heavily that entertainment adjudication.

It was felt that the BBL were going in the right direction with the new system and minor tweaks may be required at future contests. 

A suggestion was also made that one adjudicator may suffice for future contests however it was felt that this may not suit all adjudicators.

Financials are as follows:

Income: Entry Fees £755, Sponsorship £2075, Door £630, Programmes £116

Expenses: Van Hire/Fuel £210, Flowers £15, Adjudicator Fee £200, Adjudicator Travel & Accommodation Expenses £206.93, Lunch £75.80, Prizes £2175, Entertaining £77.65

Profit: £615.52

Spring Festival 2012

The contest is all set to run on 31st March. 

Les Neish’s availability has been confirmed and Allan Davison will contact him in due course to confirm his travel arrangements.

Paul Kirk informed the meeting that St Mary’s Silver had decided not to compete, leaving 17 bands.

5th Grade/Unaffiliated: 1. Kilskeery Silver

4th Grade: 1. Poyntzpass Silver 2. Banbridge Silver 

3rd Grade: 1. CWA Brass 2. Wellington Memorial Silver

Schools: 1. St Michael’s College 2. Omagh Academy
Junior Bands: 1. 3rd Carrickfergus Silver 2. 1st Old Boys Youth

2nd Grade: 1. Ballyduff Silver 2. Roughan Silver 3. 3rd Carrickfergus Silver

Championship: 1. Downshire Brass 2. Strabane Concert Brass 3. 1st Old Boys Silver 4. Laganvale Silver 5. Murley Silver
The North West Festival will endeavour to cover most of the contest expenses. 

The North West Festival have also requested the loan of percussion for their concert on the night before the contest. It was noted that the BBL would need to confirm with the NIBA that this would be acceptable or that the BBL should perhaps seek to use Laganvale’s percussion again.

Allan Davison will contact Tommy Barr to discuss his actual requirements and agree the best way forward.

It was agreed that as with previous contests, bands must use supplied percussion with the exception of snare drum and glockenspiel.
Ulster Folk & Transport Museum Concerts
Paul Kirk informed the meeting that he had emailed the museum to ask whether they would like to engage the BBL for more concerts this year. They had yet to reply. Paul to follow-up with a phone call.
Brass the Baton

Allan Davison reminded those present of the Brass the Baton event being organised by Terry Luddington. A Paul Lovatt-Cooper piece has been commissioned called “Going the Distance” which consists of 5 movements. Bands are invited to organise a concert, perform 1 movement and “pass the baton”.

Allan informed the meeting that the Olympic Torch Relay is due to be in Northern Ireland 3rd-7th June

More details are available here:

http://mad4bb.ning.com/page/brass-the-baton-home
Interested bands can contact Terry Luddington directly or Allan Davison who will pass on details.
Other Business

Regarding the proposed Denis Gillespie Memorial Trophy, Paul Kirk has been in contact with Denis’s family and they are now talking to Stephen Doherty about the purchase of a trophy.

Allan Davison informed the meeting that he had been in contact with Ronnie White of 1st Old Boys regarding the organisation of a function for the presentation of the Tom Mercer memorial trophy. He also mentioned that he had been in contact with Maureen Orr regarding the memorial trophy for her late husband Derek. Maureen had suffered ill health recently but Allan hoped that there would be some movement on the matter in the next couple of weeks.
Allan also reminded the meeting that representatives of the Cory Band will be in Carrickfergus 6th-8th April. Younger members of all bands are welcome. Interested bands should contact  Allan or David Leonard.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 14th April at 3pm in Laganvale Band Room. 
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